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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

FR. GERLICH COUNCIL  

10930            
       Volume 28, Issue 5                           May 2020 
 

Grand Knight’s Report  
 
Hello Brothers  
I pray everyone is doing well and staying safe.  COVID-19 is definitely something we haven’t seen in our lifetime and I'm sure 
it’s a BIG adjustment for everyone. Please know if you need anything please reach out to me or anyone of your brothers. Now 
more than ever our brotherhood is put to the test and our job is to pray, be here for each other, and help for those in 
need. KUDOS to Chad, Bruce, George, and a few others who organized and made a health check calls to many within our 
brotherhood and our congregation.  I encourage everyone to do the same in some capacity, if it’s a simple phone call or a quick 
porch visit.    
Please reference last month’s business meeting notes and reply if you have any concerns.   
 
There will not be a Council meeting on Wed. May 13. The Council Business meeting has been changed to Wed. May 20 at 7:00 
PM for election of officers in accordance with our By-Laws which require the election be after May 15. 
The meeting will be a virtual online meeting using the APP ZOHO which can be downloaded from the internet onto your 
computer or smartphone. The APP is free. 
Please plan to attend this virtual meeting as we will be electing officers for the next fraternal year and need to have a quorum. 
The slate of officers is as follows: 
Grand Knight  -  Joshua Gomez 
Deputy Grand Knight - Matt Haines 
Chancellor - Doug Simmons 
Recorder - OPEN 
Treasurer - Joe Bason 
Advocate - John Grimes 
Warden - Bill Vosberg 
Inside Guard - Ernest Clemons 
Outside Guard - Gilbert Frausto 
Trustee - John Thome 
Trustee - Dennis Helgeson 
Trustee - Jan Nowicki 
 
If anyone is interested in the position of Recorder please call Dennis Helgeson 817-306-0391  
Josh Gomez   
Grand Knight Council 10930  
972-313-5398     
J.Gomez@sttafw.org  
 

mailto:J.Gomez@sttafw.org
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We had a planning meeting last night and the following action was taken. 
The May general meeting has been changed from May 13 to May 20 at 7PM using ZOHO virtual meeting app. 
This will be the election of officers. 
The Knight of the Month for May  - Brian Perry 
The Family of the Month for May – Ron and Mary Hawk 
The installations of officers is tentatively scheduled for Sunday June 21 from 1PM to 2PM at St. Thomas. Assuming the church 
will be open. Otherwise it may be a virtual Installation. 
The slate of officers was listed in an email sent out today to all Knights. 
Scholarships will be awarded. 
 
Larry Loftus 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 10930 

Minutes of Meeting 

May 20, 2020 

This meeting was an online meeting using ZOHO Meeting app. 

Meeting called to order by Grand Knight Joshua Gomez at 7:05 PM. 

Meeting was called to elect officers for the fraternal year 2020-2021. 

Jerry Hightower – District Deputy was asked to conduct the voting. The slate of officers was read: 

Grand Knight Joshua Gomez 

Deputy Grand Knight Matt Haines 

Chancellor Doug Simmons 

Recorder vacant 

Treasurer Joe Bason 

Advocate John Grimes 

Warden Bill Vosberg 

Inside Guard Earnest Clemons 

Outside Guard Gilbert Frausto Sr. 

3yr Trustee Jan Nowicki 

2yr Trustee Dennis Helgeson 

1yr Trustee John Thome 
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There were not any nominations from the floor. Jerry Hightower called for a motion to accept the officers for the next fraternal 
year 2020 – 2021 by acclamation. The motion was made by Bruce Mallory to accept the officers as listed. Motion was 
seconded by John Roman and John Rotundo. 

Jerry Hightower asked all in favor of accepting the list of officers say “Aye”, apposed “No”. 

Aye’s carried. Officers for the next year are as listed above. 

Voting was also open on the Council website for any not at the meeting in the event a quorum was not at the online meeting. 
Since there was a quorum the voting on the website was not necessary. 

Josh Gomez accepted the position of Grand Knight and thanked the council for all they had done during the current year. It 
was a successful year even though it was cut short because of the pandemic. He stated that this next year he would like the 
council to focus on Family. 

Josh Gomez announced that the Knight of the Month was Brian Perry and the Family of the Month was Ron & Mary Hawk. 

Joe Bason stated that we had not spent all the funds in our budget and recommended we hold the funds for next year. All 
agreed that we should carry the funds over into next year budget. 

It appears that the council is on track to make Star Council this year. 

It was requested that Gil Frausco’s father be added to the prayer list. 

The next planning meeting will be on Wednesday June 3 at 7PM and the next general council meeting will be on Wednesday 
June 10 at 7PM. 

The scholarship awards will continue this year and will be awarded in June. 

The installation of officers is tentatively scheduled for Sunday June 21 from 1PM to 4PM. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:31PM 
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OFFICERS 2019-2020 
Grand Knight 

Joshua Gomez  

972 313-5398 

Chaplain 

Fr. Mathew Kavipurayidam  

817-624-2184 

Deputy Grand Knight  

Matt Haines  

817 237-1134 

Chancellor 

 Chad Degner                                 

682 582 3137   

 

Recorder 

Bruce Hearne  

817-313-1698 

Financial Secretary 

Larry Loftus  

817 236-7829 

Treasurer 

Joseph Bason (Phil Caron subs) 

817-236-3263 

Advocate 

John Grimes  
817 237-1242 

Warden 

Bill Vosberg  

817-929-1699 

Inside Guard 

Earnest Clemens 
817 266-3690  
Outside Guard 

Gil Frausto 

817 740-0351 

Lecturer 

John Roman                             

817 238 0009 

3 Year Trustee 

John Thome  

817 800-6491 

 

 

2 Year Trustee  

Dennis Helgerån  

817 313-1698 

 

1 Year Trustee 

Jan Nowicki 

817 627-9212  

 

 

 

 

 

DIRECTORS 2019-2020 

District 26 Deputy   

 Jerry Hightower 

   817 691-0213 

 Program Director  

Matt Haines  

817 237-1134 

Faith Director 

Steven Gonzales  

817 366-3293 

Community Director 
Bill Vosberg 
817 929 1699 

Vocations Director 

Jim Wilcox 
817 658-0341 

Family Director 
Rudy Rivera 
817 675-0717 

Membership Director 

Matt Haines  

817 237-1134 

Life Director 

Chad Degner 

682 582-3137 
 

 

 

Additional Chairmen and 
Contacts 
 
Insurance Agent 
Terry Peffers 
Cell- 817-690-7924 
Office- 817-???-???? 
Life Director 
Kyle Kocke 
210 502-0601  
Meals on Wheels 
Joe Bason…Tues.  
817-236-3263 
 Glenn Sperry.…Thurs.  
817 237-1381 
Sunshine Committee 
Dan Dennison  
817-847-6120 
Samaritan House 
Bruce Mallory  
817-439-1179 
Health Services 
John Roman 
817 238-0009 

  
 

 
Congratulaations to Ron and 
Mary Hawk for Family of the 
month of May 2020. 
Ron became a Knight 
sometime in the 70’s in York, 
Nebraska. He was born and 
raised in Wisner, Nebraska. He 
attended Wisner High. And 
followed a carrer in plumbing, 
heating and air conditioning. 
He worked a lot of large 
commercial buldings such as 
high rise, hospitals, etc. He 
started his own plumbing, 
heating and air conditioning 
but is retired now. He met his 
wife Mary in York, NE while 
working on a high rise project. 
When he saw Mary, he said to 
himself that now she is 
someone who could be my 
wife. They dated and married 
December 30, 1972. His job 
took him to various places and 
ended up in Texas by way of 
San Antonio, Tx and then to Ft. 
Worth, TX in 1985 and join St. 
Thomas the Apostle church 
same year. Mary has a college 
degree and worked for about 6 
months then they decided that 
she would be a stay-at-home 
Mom and could live on his 
salary. They have 3 children 2 
girls and 1 boy James, who is 
also a Knight. They both do the 
music ministry and attend the 
10:00 o’clock mass. He has the 
mowing program and helps 
out with the 4-H fencing the 
animals. He’s too busy for any 
hobbies so work seems to be 
his hobby but spend some 
time with the grandchildren. 
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Congradulations to Brian Perry 
for Knight of the month of May 
2020. Brian has been on the 1st 
degree team, financial 
secretary, Grand Knight, major 
degrees, trustees, etc. He 
became a Knight in 2002 and 
was recruited by Charlie Parr. 
Brian was born and raised in 
Pasadena, TX, he attended 
Pasadena High. He join the 
United States Marine Corp. 
and continued his education in 
communication, audio, video, 
etc. In 1996 the Marines sent 
him to Ft. Worth, TX and 
became a member of St. 
Thomas the Apostle church in 
1999. He and his wife have a 
business with 2-way radios. 
Brian takes care of the audio, 
video communication in the 
church, he’s our Information 
Techncian (IT). His main hobby 
is having family gatherings in 
his back yard. 
 

May Happy Birthday Wishes 

To: : 

 

Name Day 

Joseph Club 1 

John Durbin 2 

Richard Ramirez 2 

Jose Sandoval 3 

Curtis Lampkin 4 

Jan Nowicki 4 

Lee Sperry 4 

Matthew Conde 8 

John Grimes 9 

Lawrence Scheid 10 

Paul Crnkovich 12 

Doug Martinez 12 

Zaragosa Rodriguez 12 

Eric Kase 17 

John Rotundo 17 

Michael Costanza 21 

Jim Martinez 23 

Chad Degner 24 
Rev Benjamin 
Hembrom 26 

Gabriel Rosas 28 
 

Volunteers for works of 

Charity: 

Presbyterian Night Shelter 

Sandwich making is always the 

2nd Tuesday every 3 months, 3:30 

PM Start time. 

 

Samaritan House 

It takes place every 3 months 
so in 2020; June 9, September 
8, December 8. 

 

Pray for those who are sick 

in spirit, mind or body: 

Monte Nichols, Steve Keene, 
Raymond Nowicki (Jan’s son), 
Richard Frausto (brother of 
Gil), Father Mathew, John 
Thome, Edward Cervantes, 
Kim Le, Jennifer Keffer Grimes 
(fighting cancer), John Grimes’ 
daughter-in-law, Jerry Carver 
(surgery 1-16-20), Mary Beth 
Roman, Betty Krenik, John 
Francis, Jan Nowicki, Joseph 
Cantu, Josh Gonzales and his 
family (a good Catholic friend 
of John Grime), Seger and 
Mellisa Byrd, Gary Dupre, 
Donna Helgeson, Joyce 
Helgeson, Ethel Goodwin 

For the repose of the Soul of:  
Timoteo Frausto (Gil’s father), 

Joan Greer (Marty McCoy 
mother-in-law), Al Martinez, 

Domunic Short, David Reyes 
Sr, Marion Bason, Marty 
McCoy Sr, Charles Knupp, 

Charlie Parr, Jack Titus, Nancy 
Bierma (John Jenista's wife)  
Phil Talbert , CJ Dowling, Jim 
McNeal, Bernie Vaughn, Betty 
Walsh, Louise Wolfe, Ron 
Robertson, Angel Palacios, 
Andrea Espinoza, Jerry Strife 
 

Please pray also for: 

Our seminarians…Joe 

Moreno, Reed Proctor , Blake 
Thompson,  and Michael 
Marince, our military, our 
Missionaries, and victims of 
fires, tornados and floods. 
 
Brothers 
We are removing names that 
have been on the prayer list for 
3 months or more.  Please 
notify me of any changes or 
errors or need for extended 
prayers 
Thanks 
Trek27ji@yahoo.com 
972 313-5398 

 
Thought for May 

To judge the "quality" of the 
Christian life of a community is 
always a difficult task, and 
perhaps a foolhardy one. 
There are so many factors that 
should be taken into account. 
And the most important of 
them are hidden! 

Nevertheless, if the Holy Mass 
is the central act of our 
Catholic life, then Mass-going 
must surely remain one of the 
most indicative of these 
factors. With good reason 
therefore we consider the 
number of people coming to 
Mass, not only on Sundays but 
also very specially on 
weekdays. With even better 
reason we try to assess the 
"quality" of their participation 
in the Mass; their 
understanding of its nature 

mailto:Trek27ji@yahoo.com
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and their application to their 
own lives of what it should 
mean for them. And we often 
think of the ways in which we 
can help them. 

This is where our catechists on 
the Mass must come in: a 
constant catechesis, with big 
groups and small groups, with 
Sundays congregations and 
very particularly with the 
weekday ones; a constant and 
simple catechesis that is not 
afraid to drive home the basic 
points by dint of repetition. 

The following commentaries 
one for each day of the month 
were first prepared for school 
use, with the idea of repeating 
them once every two or three 
months. They can easily be 
adapted for use on a different 
basis. The person-to-person 
style is no doubt more suited 
to the spoken word or to be 
put down in writing, but it 
seemed preferable not to 
change it. 
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Knights of Columbus Scholarship letter 

Dear Council Brothers:  

Our Council #10930 is pleased to offer to all its brothers; the opportunity to be part of the “FIFTEENTH ANNUAL COUNCIL 
#10930 SCHOLARSHIP EDUCATION TUITION PROGRAM”. All KC Council #10930 Brothers, who have paid their 2020 dues by 
March 31, 2020 are eligible to be part of the scholarship program drawing. Also eligible are Council#10930 Knights: Wives, 
Children, Stepchildren, Grandchildren and Step Grandchildren. Each applicant must be registered to attend the fall 2020 
semester at a USA college, university, junior college or trade school BEFORE JUNE 30, 2020. The Scholarship Program is for 
Undergraduate Studies Only.  

The $500.00 Scholarship will be paid directly to the scholarship winner’s school for the winner’s Tuition, Books and Fees. The 
scholarship cannot be applied to student loans or any and all other student cost.  

To be eligible, please fill out and mail or scan and e-mail the completed scholarship application to Jan R. Nowicki, 109 DALTON 
ST. KELLER, TX. 76248-2157 janrnowicki@aol.com.  

I MUST RECEIVE THE APPLICATION NO LATER THAN MAY 10, 2020.  

Jan R. Nowicki, Past Grand Knight of Council #10930 janrnowicki@aol.com  

817-228-1363 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

COUNCIL #10930 FATHER EMIL GERLICH 

EDUCATION TUTION SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION 

2020 FALL SEMESTER 

 

 APPLICANT INFORMATION = PRINT ALL INFORMATION: 

Name_________________________________________________________________________ 

Street_________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State and Zip ______________________________________________________________ 

Social Security Number _________________________________________________________ 

Telephone_____________________________________________________________________  

 

NAME & ADDRESS OF THE USA SCHOOL YOU PLAN TO ATTEND: 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 NAME, ADDRESS & PHONE # OF FINANCIAL AID DEPT. 

 

 

 

COUNCIL #10930 SUBMITTING KNIGHT  

Knight’s Name______________________________________________________________ 

Street, City, State and Zip ________________________________________________________ 

Telephone_____________________________________________________________________ 

Church Name & Address ________________________________________________________        

 

_____________________        ________________________         Signature of Applicant 

     Date   

 

___________________________    ________________________ 

PRINT = Signature of Parent      Date 

 

___________________________    ________________________ 

PRINT = Signature of KC Knight     Date 

 

 

Receipt by Jan R. Nowicki Council 10930 = E-MAIL janrnowicki@aol.com 

 

_____________________________                _______________________ 

Past Grand Knight Jan R. Nowicki                Date 
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◄ Apr 2020 May 2020 Jun 2020 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1  
 

2  
 

3  
 

4  
 

5  
Cinco De Mayo 

 

6  
Virtual Planning 
Meeting 7:00 PM 
On ZOHO app 
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
 

20  
Virtual Councel 
Meeting 7:00 PM 
On ZOHO app 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

31  
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◄ May 2020 June 2020 Jul 2020 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  
 

2  
 

3  
Planning Meeting 
7:00 PM 
 

4  
 

5  
 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
Samaritan House 
Volunteers 

10  
Councel Meeting 
7:00 PM 

11  
 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
Installations of 
Officers 1:00 PM - 
2:00 PM 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

 

 


